
Salmon	Arm	Mixed	Slo-Pitch	AGM		
March	5th	2019	

	
Meeting	called	to	order	at	7:00	pm	by	president	Chris	Bartsch.	
	
Previous	Executives	in	Attendance:	Chris	Bartsch	–	President	
Brad	Shields	–	Vice	President	
Michelle	Kendall	–	Treasurer	
Kate	Blain	–	Secretary	
	
Financial	Report:		
League	ran	a	$2,434.25	surplus	in	2018	despite	the	extra	cost	of	balls.	Account	balance	is	$7,498.06.	
	
New	Business:	
• There	are	lots	of	people	reaching	out	interested	in	subbing	for	teams,	little-to-no	cancellations	should	be	

happening,	as	the	spare	list	will	be	full	and	updated.		
• Fees	will	remain	the	same	at	$600,	due	April	1st,	with	unlimited	reschedules.	
• Goal	for	league	start-up	is	Tuesday	April	23rd,	if	not	then,	then	Sunday	April	28th.	
• If	18	teams	register,	games	will	be	Tuesday,	Thursday,	Friday	and	Sunday.	
• If	16	teams	or	less	register,	games	will	be	Thursday,	Friday	and	Sunday.	
	
Open	Floor:	
• As	we	are	a	non-profit	organization,	there	is	surplus	money	(~$2000)	sitting	in	our	account	that	should	be	

re-invested	into	the	community.	It	was	suggested	to	start	a	committee	that	can	come	up	with	a	good	
way	to	spend	it.	A	few	of	the	suggestions	were	the	Klahani	Park	Batting	Cage	project,	netting	for	the	
playground,	investment	into	Al	Boucher	Memorial	Park,	or	even	something	not	ball	related.	

• As	there	are	only	a	couple	of	people	with	a	key	to	the	main	gate,	it	was	suggested	to	lock	an	additional	key	
in	the	storage	shed	that	can	be	accessed	by	team	reps	in	case	there	is	an	injury	on	the	field	that	
requires	ambulance	access.	

• Should	look	into	having	sponsorship	banners	around	the	diamonds.	Even	if	the	city	takes	a	percentage	of	
the	money,	it	would	still	benefit	the	league,	local	businesses,	and	protect	players	from	the	chain	link	
fence.	

	
Memorial	Tournament:	
• League	will	continue	to	pay	for	field	rental.	
• There	is	discussion	of	moving	to	a	long	weekend	for	out-of-town	teams.	
• Need	to	get	a	date	locked	down	asap.	
	
Board	Election:	
Chris	Bartsch	–	President	(nominated	by	Brad	/	2nd	Ryley)	
Brad	Shields	–	Vice	President	&	Field	Maintenance	(nominated	by	Ryley	/	2nd	Kathy)	
Michelle	Kendall	–	Treasurer	(nominated	by	Ryley	/	2nd	Chris)	
Kate	Blain	–	Secretary	(nominated	by	Brad	/	2nd	Chris)	
Krista	Jonker	would	like	to	maintain	position	as	Tournament	Chair.	
	
Meeting	adjourned	at	7:25	pm.	


